



Pinneberg, den 22.07.2025

Dear School Community,

An eventful school year is coming to an end, and we would like to sincerely thank you for your support. This year has been full of challenges and wonderful moments, and we are grateful that we were able to face them together with you.

The last day of school is July 25, 2025. On that day, classes end at 11:05 AM. The first day of school after the summer break is September 8, 2025, and classes will begin as usual with the first period.

On our homepage, you'll find all the supply lists for grades **5**, **6**, **and 7** available for download. In **elementary school** and **DaZ (German as a second language) classes**, supply lists will be provided by the class teachers. In **grades 8**, **9**, **and 10**, students should know what materials they need. If in doubt, refer to the list for **grade 7**.

Material lists – SZN Elementary & Comprehensive School

We would like to sincerely thank you, dear parents, for your support:

Many thanks to the two remaining members of our school community who
regularly prepare and sell sandwiches once a week. The profits from these
sales are used twice a week to refill the fruit basket for students—a valuable
contribution to ensuring healthy student nutrition! Remaining funds go to the
school association, which helps finance various school projects and events.

We are **urgently seeking volunteers** to strengthen this team so that this important service can continue regularly. Any volunteer support—weekly or monthly—is welcome! Please contact our office.

- A big thank-you to those who translated our parent letters into various languages.
- We also greatly appreciate the work of the parent representatives at both class and school level. Your commitment is essential for a smooth school routine!
- Our thanks also go to the students who sort apples into class bags weekly, ensuring we have our "apple break" once a week. The apples are funded through donations. Our special thanks go to these generous donors!





Feel free to view some highlights of the school year on our homepage:
 SZN News – SZN Elementary & Comprehensive School

At the end of this school year, we are saying goodbye to several valued colleagues who will be leaving our school. We thank them for their many years of dedication and wish them all the best in the future.

We are looking forward to many exciting changes and new arrivals in the coming school year:

- We welcome our first graders, who will be enrolled in two classes on Wednesday, September 10, 2025.
- Our new fifth-grade classes will join the school community on Tuesday, September 9, 2025.
- We will again receive funding through the "Startchancen" program, which has allowed us to significantly expand our inventory of laptops and iPads. We are preparing the devices over the summer for the new school year.
- Our school is a beneficiary of the Duck Race hosted by the Rotary Club
 Pinneberg on Saturday, September 27, 2025, now in its 13th year. The race
 starts at 11 AM at the Pinnaubrücke on Hindenburgdamm. Participants can
 follow the race downstream. You might win one of the attractive prizes with
 your ticket! There will be music, sausages, waffles, and more food offerings.
 Proceeds from ticket sales will support our career coach, who assists
 students in grades 8 to 10 with their transition from school to the next stage.

Have a great summer vacation!

Sincerely,

S. Quoß

Principal